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August 5, 2014 
 
Jeanine Townsend 
State Water Resources Control Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: Comments on Draft Amendments to Statewide Water Quality Control Plans for Trash 
 
Dear Ms. Townsend, 
 
The County of Orange and the Orange County Flood Control District (collectively, “County”) submit the 
following comments on the Draft Amendments to Statewide Water Quality Control Plans to Control 
Trash (“proposed Trash Amendments”)1.  The County appreciates the opportunity to provide comments, 
but has the following concerns regarding the proposed Trash Amendments as currently drafted.2 
 
1. The Record is Inadequate to Support Statewide Regulation.  The County shares the State Board’s 

concern for ensuring the State’s waterways are free from litter and debris.  The proposed Trash 
Amendments will apply to all surface waters of the State.  The Draft Staff Report, however, identifies 
73 waterbodies that are listed for trash, which represents only 2 percent of the total waterbodies in 
California.  Only four regions have trash listings, two of which have TMDLs for trash (Los Angeles and 
Colorado).  In addition, most of the factual justification described in Appendix A justifying the 
proposed Trash Amendments comes largely from the coastal areas of Los Angeles and San Francisco.  
Furthermore, there has not been a demonstration that trash is likely to cause a discharge of waste 
to most waters of the State.  Therefore, there is a lack of substantial evidence justifying application 
of the proposed Trash Amendments to every storm drain statewide, particularly with respect to 
inland areas.   
  

2. State Water Board Authority Is Questionable.  The primary means to regulate trash has been 
through the federal 303(d) listing and TMDL processes.  In the two regions subject to trash TMDLs, 
TMDLs have either been established by the Regional Board or EPA.  The proposed regulatory basis 
for imposing the proposed Trash Amendments, however, is Water Code section 13170, whereby the 
State Board may adopt water quality control plans where they are applicable.  Without substantial 
evidence to justify statewide trash controls, the State Board would be regulating waterways where 
the proposed Trash Amendments should not be applicable.  Furthermore, the State Board would 

                                                 
1
 The following cities asked to be recognized as concurring entities: Brea, Fullerton, Garden Grove, Huntington 

Beach, Irvine, Lake Forest, San Juan Capistrano, Santa Ana, Seal Beach, Tustin, and Yorba Linda 
2
 The County supports the comments of the City of Irvine, the Counties of San Diego and Riverside, and the 

California Stormwater Quality Association (CASQA).   
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